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We have some updates on our two active advocacy projects 
that were outlined in our winter newsletter1 - short term rentals 
(page 12) and multi family waste diversion fees (page 10).

SHORT TERM RENTALS (STRS)
We wrote to the Standing Policy Committee on Property and 
Development, Heritage, and Downtown Development (SPC-PDHD) 
asking to be included in their stakeholder consultations as we could 
provide the perspectives from condominium owners, investors, boards 
and residents, along with the perspectives of our professional members 
and business partners.

Within minutes of receiving our correspondence, one of the Councilors 
of the Committee, Janice Lukes, responded favorably to us and copied 
the pertinent director of the City department, John Kiernan, who also 
responded favorably to us a short time later. Since then we have had 
an introductory meeting (more to follow) with City staff who have the 
responsibility to conduct the stakeholder engagements and prepare 
the report and recommendations.

At this point in time we’re not clear on the exact timeline to enact 
regulations, but an interim report and plan was presented by City 
staff to the SPC-PDHD April 5th, along with a number of other written 
submissions from interested parties (click on any of the links associated 
with agenda item 7).2  A YouTube recording of the meeting is also 
available. STR related presentations from delegations run from about 
1:34 to 4:14 (hh:mm) and then again from 4:21 to 4:45. The City Staff 
present their report starting from the 5:30 point with the STR discussion 
wrapping up by 6:16.

Listening to the recording provides exposure to some of the terminology 
and some of the issues. For example, terms like ‘ghost hotel’ or ‘clerkless 
hotel’ are interchangeable with STRs, but the ‘hotel’ term is a misnomer 
because they aren’t regulated as a hotel. As well, it seems implicit with 
the AirBnB name that the unit is the hosts primary residence or at least 
is on the property. One of the subtle issues that all taxpayers should be 
concerned about, is that some downtown condo developers received 
tax increment financing (TIF) incentives in the hopes of bringing more 
residents downtown, yet some of those same condo developers are 
focusing on the STR market.

Generally, all speakers were in favor of some form of regulation to keep 
operators accountable, and the need for licensing and taxation, but 
concerns expressed by some (but not all) STR operators were mainly 
about a possible requirement limiting STRs to the owners primary 
residence, which would prevent an investor from operating multiple 
units. Most of the STR operators that spoke mentioned that through self 

regulation, screening of guests, setting and enforcement of rules, most 
problems are prevented. Similarly, most STR operators indicated that their 
guests typically spent weeks to months in the unit as opposed to a day or 
two. Many of the speakers were accepting minimum stay requirements 
of a week or so up to 30 days. Many of the operators talked about the 
important market for STRs, such as transitional housing for immigrants, 
extended stays for contract employees in town for several weeks to 
several months, family members supporting loved ones in hospital for 
extended periods or patients in town for extended treatments - again, 
not for just a few days at a time. Not surprisingly, none of the speakers 
were advocating for party rentals.

One possible regulation a few of the presenters talked about was 
requiring condo corporation approval of STR operators at their 
property. This is the opposite of condo corporations trying to update 
their declaration or bylaws to regulate or prohibit STRs. However, 
as seen with the multiple presentations from one downtown condo, 
when the Board tried to enact STR related rules, it was voted out 
by the STR interests.

Toward the end of the session, Councilor Lukes spoke strongly in favor of 
the Toronto model (which was also discussed earlier in a presentation by 
Scott Jocelyn from the Manitoba Hotel Association. The Toronto model, 
amongst other things, restricts STRs to primary residences. Councilor 
Klein then raised a motion for the City Staff to review the Toronto 
regulations and report back to the Committee. After a few discussions 
and modifications, the motion was passed. Refer to the Disposition 
section and look for item 7 for the final wording of the motion. 

Taking into account the fall municipal elections, potentially a final report 
with recommendations could be presented sometime in the fall. We will 
keep you updated in future newsletter editions and if there is something 
of a more timely nature, we will send out an E-blast and/or post to our 
social media channels.

Independent of our efforts with the City of Winnipeg, our Government 
Relations Committee is working on standardized wording that would 
be acceptable to the Provincial regulator and that could be put into a 
CC’s Declaration, Bylaws or Rules to regulate STRs.

MULTI FAMILY WASTE DIVERSION (MFWD) FEES
We wrote to the Standing Policy Committee on Water and Waste, 
Riverbank Management and the Environment (SPC-WWRME) offering 
our involvement to come up with a MFWD fee that would be fair and 
equitable to condo corporations and their unit owners, residents, 
tenants and investors. We did receive a favorable response from the 
Committee Chair, Councilor Mayes, and subsequently had a Zoom 
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meeting with him on March 22nd. The meeting was cordial and 
informative, and Councilor Mayes has since put us in touch with the 
appropriate City Staff. He indicated he will keep us apprised of any 
developments, but didn’t expect any meaningful activity until after the 
fall municipal elections. 

On April 7th we had an introductory meeting with City Staff to discuss the 
MFWD fee and were able to provide the perspective from condominium 
corporations in regards to the impact of fees, both in the amount and 
in the timing of future increases. As well, we discussed the diversity of 
service levels, and the implications of the billing process via the water 
bill. We also helped them understand the condo market, in terms of 
the number of corporations (1200+), in terms of sizes (from 2 units 
up to 778 units), and in terms of types - highrise, lowrise, townhome, 
bungalow and various combinations thereof.

We did offer to help with communication of information from them to our 
members, through our newsletter, website and social media channels. 
To that end, here are a few things of interest:

• If you have missing or damaged bins or need additional bins, or 
any concerns about your level of service, you can contact 311 by 
phone or email them at 311@winnipeg.ca

• The City’s Water and Waste Department has a MyUtility page, 
which has a multitude of useful information including What goes 
where? Use the Recyclepedia https://myutility.winnipeg.ca/
UtilityPortal/RecyclingGarbageYardWaste/whatGoesWhere 

• Their user guide is very informative and covers garbage & 

recycling services, and the 4R depots https://myutility.winnipeg.
ca/UtilityPortal/pdf/userGuide/userGuide_EN.pdf

• They do have a page explaining the current waste diversion fee, 
which covers properties up to seven units. The page also mentions 
the option of getting a reduced fee - “Owners of homes assessed 
with two to seven dwelling units can apply for a reduction in both 
the daily waste diversion fee and their recycling and garbage cart 
collection service, if they are assigned more recycling and garbage 
carts and service than needed.” https://myutility.winnipeg.ca/
UtilityPortal/RecyclingGarbageYardWaste/sp/wastediversionfee

• Elsewhere on their website they state “We recommend that you 
allow 120 litres of recycling volume per dwelling unit.”, and this 
seems to be the basis for their fee structure.

Overall it was a productive and cordial meeting with both sides speaking 
openly and listening to the views of others. We agreed to keep in contact 
and when activity resumes we will regroup for another discussion. 
Similarly to the comment of Councilor Mayes, they didn’t expect anything 
of consequence prior to the fall election. Generally they like to provide 
notice to customers about changes up to a year in advance.

ALAN FORBES 
Chair, CCI MB Advocacy Committee 
1 Condominium News and Views, CCI Manitoba, Winter 2022 https://cci-manitoba.
ca/sites/default/uploads/files/CCI-MB-Winter%20Newsletter-2022-FINAL.pdf
2 SPC-PDHD Regular Meeting Agenda, City Clerk’s Decision Making Information 
System, April 5, 2022 https://clkapps.winnipeg.ca/DMIS/ViewDoc.asp?DocId
=21722&SectionId=&InitUrl=
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A.S.H. Management Group Inc. 
We Can Help

204.982-7964
ashmanagementgroup.com


